
      The regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford was held on Feb. 

11, 2015 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town of Stamford Municipal Building with the following 

present: 

 

 Supervisor-Michael Triolo 

 Councilperson-Rudy Stripp 

 Councilperson- Daniel Deysenroth  

Councilperson-Roderick Hillis 

Councilperson-David Post                       

 

Absent was: Hwy. Supt. John A. Rice, Jr. 

 

 Also present: Wanda Callagy 

  

 A MOTION was made by Roderick Hillis and seconded by Rudy Stripp to 

approve the minutes of the previous meeting. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 

 

 A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by Roderick Hillis to 

approve the Supervisor’s monthly report. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 

 

A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by Roderick Hillis to 

approve General bills abstract no. 2, dated Feb. 11, 2015, claim nos. 23 – 41 in the 

amount of $5,383.39. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 

 

 A MOTION was made by David Post and seconded by Daniel Deysenroth to 

approve Highway bills abstract no. 2, dated Feb. 11, 2015, claim nos.15 – 26 in the 

amount of $20,799.56. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 

 

 

Hwy. Supt John Rice, Jr. submitted the following report:  

 Have been using a lot of sand due to the snow storms.  

 With most of the recent snow storms occurring on the weekends, many 

overtime hours have been worked. 

 Have been trying to keep up with maintenance on vehicles between 

storms. 

 The Sterling front king pin and steering knuckle is on the truck and 

working fine. 

 Have one more load of salt to order for the Village of Hobart. 

 According to NYMIR the fire claim for the Oshkosh truck fire has been 

settled and I am waiting to confirm if the Town can buy back the burnt 

Oshkosh. 

 Will be putting up more road signs and looking over road surfaces when 

the weather improves. 



Discussed was the South Kortright Sewer System preconstruction meeting that 

was held yesterday.  

Supv. Triolo informed the board grants for the South Kortright playground will be 

applied for through Senator Seward’s office, the O’ Connor Foundation and another 

possibly through the Southern Tier in Binghamton. 

Annual physicals for the highway workers was further discussed. The town will 

pay for the physical if the insured has already applied for the one covered wellness visit 

allowed a year. 

A MOTION was made by Michael Triolo and seconded by Daniel Deysenroth to 

adjourn this meeting at 7:40 P.M.  The next regular meeting will be held on Mar.11, 2015 

at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Municipal Building, 101 Maple Ave., Hobart, New York.  

 

 

WE, the undersigned members of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford, 

Delaware County, New York, do hereby certify that we have examined the minutes of the 

previous meeting and found them to be correct and accurate as recorded. 

 

 

Supervisor_____________________________________________ 

 

Councilperson__________________________________________ 

 

 Councilperson__________________________________________ 

 

 Councilperson___________________________________________ 

 

 Councilperson___________________________________________ 

 

 Attest__________________________________________                                                    

 Town Clerk 

 


